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RECREATION COMMITTEE J s /} // 3
DRAFFMinutes for July 5, 2018 W /1
m

10:30 a.m. — Condor Lounge
Meeting was called to order at 10:42am by Lesley McCleery — Chair.

Present were Lesley McCleery — Chair, Michelle Baker — Secretary, Toby Brault, Bob Lewis, Geri Fethke and Karen Becker.
Also present were Debbie & Brian Higginson (non-members) and Phyllis Throckmorton — Board Liaison.

The Minutes from June 7, 2018 were not approved — no quorum.
AGING IN PLACE TASK FORCE: Ben & Nora Salazar are hosting a benefit luncheon on August 18" or 19", All donations

will go towards transportation for our elderly neighbors. Call Laurel Quinn to reserve a space at 242-6087. PMC
Songwriters Workshop & Festival, Sept.7,8,9th (Concert on 8”‘) proceeds going to A.l.P. see (http://pmcsongfest.com).

FRIDAY & SATURDAY NIGHT ENTERTAINMENT REVIEW (June):

Acoustic Friday: Well attended but the music was too loud and painful to the ears. Too many staff.

Saturday Night: Younger people came in later to dance. Not enough staff. The system to run a credit/debit card at the
bar takes forever.

SUNDAY OPEN MIC REVIEW (6/24): Very good. A packed house.

FILM FORUM REVIEW “l am Thor” (6/3): Good.

FATHER’S DAY REVIEW (6/17): Very good BBQ and entertainment but cold and windy.

WINE IN THE PINES REVIEW (6/9): Nice but pricey.

WINE TASTING & GUITARIST TONY HARMON REVIEW (6/30): Very nice. A great turn-out. Lots of wine and good
appetizers but just a few tables and chairs were provided (per Tony’s request)). Extra chairs were eventually brought in.

COMMUNITY YARD SALE REVIEW (6/23): Poorly attended. Suggestion: For future community yard sales, members
who would like to be a part of that day should submit their name and address.

CONCERT ON THE GREENS REVIEW “Hollywood Blonde” (6/23): Very good. Box Car 7 cancelled.

FOURTH OF JULY VIRTUAL FIREWORKS DISPLAY REVIEW (7/3): Low attendance — possibly due to the day of the week
and/or an event held in Frazier Park. Loved the patriotic music. Brian Higginson played the trumpet beautifully. The
movie shown in between the Virtual Fireworks was not good -- very angry (2 people boxing, rioting and political things).
The volume for the Virtual Fireworks was too loud and the speaker system was cutting out.

MOVIES ON THE GREENS REVIEW “The Devil Wore Prada” (June): A comment was made that this movie was not
appropriate for kids.

COMMENTS AND SUGGESTIONS:.

1) Have a “Theme Night” maybe once a month or quarterly on a Friday or Saturday night. Pick a theme and dress for
the occasion. Example: Big band music, 50’s (swing), 60’s (hippie), 70’s (disco), French and Italian. On 50’s night serve
hamburgers, fries and milk shakes. Play music on a CD (no band) and keep the music low so people can talk.




COMMENTS AND SUGGESTIONS (Cont’d):
2) Place pictures of employees on the wall in the lobby with their name and position.

3) Gary Kemmer/PMC Merchants are planning a Jamboree on Saturday, September 1* at Lampkin Park from approx.
12:30 — 3:30pm. Included will be wine tasting/beer booth/music and possibly a small train for the children. Volunteers
were: Phyllis & Rich, Terry & Lesley, Toby (maybe).

4) Submit new Committee applications for 2018 — 2019 ASAP.

5) A recommendation was made to keep the same Board Members. Lesley McCleery —Chair, Michelle Neville -- Vice
Chair and Michelle Baker — Secretary.

6) Grace will teach a Country Line Dancing class for the Hoedown.

The next Recreation Committee Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, August 2, 2018.
Motion by Bob and seconded by Toby to adjourn at 12:00 noon.

Michelle Baker
Secretary, Recreation Committee





